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Next Club Meeting: Wed 10th July 2019 – 7:30pm   
Club Rooms 

Guest speaker: DVD on a Famous Australian who changed the world 
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           Club’s Mail Address:                  Club Contacts 
             14 Gails Drive             Phone numbers & emails 
             Okura                       Committee listing inside 
             RD 2 Albany                                                          



COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 2019/2020  
 
President/Editor  Denis Adams  444 0501  da.triden@gmail.com   
Secretary/Treasurer  Margaret Howard 0274 839 839  marg.howard@xtra.co.nz 

Sec/Treasurer backup Trish Mahon-Adams 444 0501   t.triden@gmail.com 

Web Site   John Freeman         478 4958  john@witblitz.net 

Committee   Matt Gouge  021 0777 282   mattgouge@gmail.com 

Dive Trips Organiser Any Club member is welcome to arrange one 

Adventure Trips  Martin Saggers  410 2363  saggersmar1@orcon.net.nz 

    Kate Ellis   410 2363  kate65nz@orcon.net.nz 

Entertainment  Tom Butler      624 3505  trbutler@xtra.co.nz 

Life & Honorary Members  
 
Barry Barnes – Life                     Peter & Margaret Howard – Life  Brian Horton – Life 
Reg Lawson - Life               Roberto Tonei – Life   Dave Quinlan – Life 
Graham Thumah – Honorary      Tony & Jenny Enderby - Honorary Eileen Slark – Honorary 

Cover Page Photo:– WWW free – What an amazing situation to be in! 

What’s on our coming agenda?. 

Wed 10th   July 2019 - Club Night -7:30pm – DVD Tribute to a famous Aussie.  

21st Sept - The Whi t ianga Sca l lop  Fest i va l  2019 i s  a  ce leb ra t ion  o f Wh i t i ang a sea food  
and  ma r ine h e ri ta ge,  he ld  annu a l ly  - $45pp –  ce lebra t ing  14  years t h is  year  -  check  
o u t  t he ir  webs it e  i f  int erest ed .  https://www.scallopfestival.nz/  In the past the Club have got a group 
together & had a great time in doing so. Accommodation will need to be booked in advance though. 

23rd Sept – 3rd October – Dolphin UWA Club Overseas trip to Vava’u – Tonga – Ten day dive trip with a 
scuba package including gear and accommodation, airfares, great diving with the humpback, excellent viz, warm 
tropical waters. Who could ask for more. For full details and photos of your accommodation please contact 
Margaret 0274839839.   There is one space left for a male to join the seven Club Members on this trip.   

30 Nov – 2 Dec – 'MV Whai' – out from Whitianga -����� Join the South Auckland Dive Club and Dive the 
Mercury/Cuvier Islands on the 'MV Whai' – out from Whitianga. Board the 'Whai' 5.00pm on Friday night, and 
return to Whitianga wharf around 5.00pm on the Sunday. Approx cost $450pp. Totally catered including fish bait 
and only one tank as compressor on board. Fully catered only need to bring your own drinks. Two plus dives a 
day. Usually bring home a good feed of scallops, crayfish and fish. Further details contact Chris Mardon - 
jcmardon@slingshot.co.nz  or ring 09 4838657. 

22nd May – 1st June 2020 – Kermadec Islands Trip – 11 days – 2.5 days sailing each way – leaving 5 days 
pristine diving Raol Island - $5750pp - accommodates 14 divers – in conjunction with Mt Maunganui Club, 
leaving Tauranga on ‘MV Braveheart’. Five Dolphin Members have their name down so far.  Contact Steven 
Grant  0276583599 for further details.  Some info on the ship - https://braveheartexpeditions.com/  

Upcoming Trips with Performance Dive NZ you may be interested in 2019 - Ph. 489 7782 

Sat 6th July - 9:00am Shore Dive – Local Coastline 

Sun 28th July – Poor Knights Islands Day Trip 

Upcoming Trips with Global Dive you may be interested in 2019 - Ph. 920 5200 

Sat 13th July – Poor Knights Islands Day Trip w/Dive Tutukaka 



Sat 20th July - Anemone Spawning Bay of Islands 

Sat 27th July – Rainbow Warrior & Cavalli Island Liveaboard 

Sun 15th September – Fiji Trip 

Mon 16th September 2020 – Galapagos Is Trip 

Other events & suggestions please contact a committee member or organise it yourself & get the club to 
make up your numbers. i.e. – Dives, trips NZ & O’Seas, Events, Outings, Tramps, Dinners, Movies, 
whatever social event tickles your fancy.  
 

Our Club’s Trip Rules (Organiser’s rules apply for overseas trips) 

A. Bookings allowed on all trips. 

B. A deposit or full payment to be made at time of booking. 

C. Full payment MUST be paid at least two weeks before departure date.  

D. Trip Organiser to handle trip & bookings, & Treasurer to handle finances. Cancellations due to weather 
will be refunded in full, or transferred to another trip. 

E.       Members cancelling for any reason will lose full monies unless they find a replacement for their position 
on the trip. 

F The trips Organiser will determine if there are enough people to run a trip & if not will notify cancellation 
two weeks prior to departure. 

Non-Members & non-financial members will be charged an extra $10 on trips. 
Two trips & club membership is a must. 

Membership: Single – $40 Family - $50.00   Have you paid yours? 

When financial you will then receive one of the new CLUB membership cards.                                           
Have you paid your subs yet – see Margaret or Trish next meeting or do it online. 

Club’s Internet bank account is 06 0122 0074227 00 & don’t forget to put in your name 
or cheques posted to Club’s mailing address, (front page). 

Club Membership also includes Affiliation to the New Zealand Underwater Association 
 

Champion of the sea Dr Roger Grace has died 

 
Dr Roger Grace during a survey he carried out while working on the Bay of Islands Fish Forever marine 
protection project. Photo / Dean Wright. Northern Advocate  



 
Esteemed marine biologist, conservationist and underwater photographer Dr Roger Grace died at his home at 
Leigh late last month. 

Grace leaves a legacy of scientific study, a passion he inspired in many for the marine environment and changes he 
helped bring about in the fishing industry to protect fisheries. He was involved in many Northland marine projects 
and his work was instrumental in the creation of the Poor Knights Islands Marine Reserve. He was also largely 
responsible for the estaurine restoration project that turned the Whangateau Harbour, near Leigh, into a pristine 
marine environment. 

Grace spent more than 15 years as a roving photographer for Greenpeace on ocean campaigns. He researched, 
monitored environmental impacts, wrote popular articles as well as scientific reports, mapped the seabed in several 
Northland marine sanctuaries, and produced magnificent and beautiful images of the undersea world. 

Having lived on and studied harbours, shores and oceans for much of his life, Grace made a huge contribution to 
science and local knowledge through recording changes in those environments. 

In 2016 Grace was awarded Forest and Bird's highest honour, the Old Blue Award. He had belonged to that 
organisation since he was the age of 10. 

In 2018, he wrote that after spending 40 years surveying the ocean for conservation groups, councils and 
commercial entities, he continued doing that work independently, "because I think it is important". 

Knowing his life was going to end shortly, on May 25 this year Grace threw a ''Way Out'' party to say goodbye to 
his family and friends.   Northern Advocate. 

You will be missed by all us in the underwater fraternity, our long-time friend, Denis & Trish and the Dolphin 
Underwater Adventure Club.  

After six decades, diver helps solve mystery in remote Saskatchewan lake 

Monte Sonnenberg, Postmedia Network  Updated: July 2, 2019  
 

Ray Gran, a bush pilot for Saskatchewan Government Airways, died Aug. 20, 1959 when a Cessna 180 float plane 
he was piloting crashed into Peter Pond Lake, 375 kilometres northwest of Prince Albert. Conservation officer 
Harold Thompson, a married father of a baby boy, also died in the crash.  
 
Ray Gran, left, is seen on Aug. 10, 1959, nearby a Cessna 180 which disappeared ten days after the photo was 

taken. The aircraft was found in Peter Pond Lake in 
Saskatchewan in January 2019 (Photo courtesy Kapusta 
family) Photo courtesy Kapusta family  

VITTORIA — If the dead could listen to stories, they 
would have heard a remarkable tale in an Ontario 
cemetery about a shipwreck in Saskatchewan. 

Mike Fletcher, a star of the Sea Hunters and Dive 
Detectives TV series, recently travelled to the Ontario 
community of Vittoria — approximately 145 kilometres 
southwest of Toronto — to talk at the hamlet’s annual 
Decoration Day and Memorial Service about a local 
shipwreck. Instead, he ditched his script and spoke of a 
recovery operation he worked on this year in northwest 
Saskatchewan. 

A sonar image of a plane that crashed in Peter Pond Lake in 1959 can be seen on the screen of a camera. Divers 
from both the Saskatchewan and Manitoba RCMP take part in a recovery mission aimed at finding the bodies of 



Ray Gran, who was piloting the plane, and Saskatchewan 
conservation officer Harold Thompson. RCMP also 
recovered several artifacts, including a camera and a 
knife, believed to be personal belongings of the two men 
who died when their plane went down in 1959. (Photo 
courtesy RCMP) (Supplied/RCMP) / Saskatoon  

Ray Gran, a bush pilot for Saskatchewan Government 
Airways, died Aug. 20, 1959 when a Cessna 180 float 
plane he was piloting crashed into Peter Pond Lake, 375 
kilometres northwest of Prince Albert. Conservation 
officer Harold Thompson, a married father of a baby boy, 
also died in the crash. 

Decades later, Gran’s daughter, Linda Kapusta, and her 
husband wanted to provide answers and a sense of closure, largely for her mother. Marcella Gran was pregnant 
with Linda when Ray Gran died. Marcella usually accompanied her husband on his flights, said Linda’s husband, 
Don. But because she was pregnant, Ray suggested she not. 

“And it was that flight that crashed as a result of the adverse weather that day,” Don said. 

Gran waited for fog to clear before taking off, but it’s believed it may have thickened and he tried unsuccessfully 
to land. Canadian Press news reports from the time say the initial search for the aircraft lasted about 10 days. That 
winter, a snowmobile towing a metal detector traversed the lake ice looking for signs of the plane, but it was never 
located. 

Last year, Don and Linda called Garry Kozak, a sonar expert specializing in shipwreck and aircraft searches. 
Based on the extensive information the Kapustas provided, he charted an area of about 50 square kilometres and 
divided it into quadrants. After accidentally crossing into one of the quadrants, searchers found the wreckage. 

Marcella Gran, 83, was living in a long-term care home. 
She died suddenly on July 31, 2018 — hours after the 
aircraft was found, but before they could tell her. 

“It was heart breaking. She never got the news,” Linda 
said. 

International diver Mike Fletcher, of Port Dover, recently 
spoke to a crowd at the Baptist Cemetery in Vittoria, Ont., 
about a complicated recovery operation he helped with in 
northern Saskatchewan in March 2019 (Monte 
Sonnenberg / Postmedia Network) Monte Sonnenberg / 
Postmedia Network  

Focus shifted to bringing her father’s remains home and 
recovering Thompson’s remains for his family. RCMP in 
January retrieved from the murky, icy water some skeletal 
remains and personal effects, and established basic facts 
before releasing the site. The Kapustas wanted more, 
though, and contacted Fletcher. 

The Kapustas were determined to perform a thorough 
recovery and had arranged for the Saskatchewan Aviation 
Museum in Saskatoon to take possession of the wreckage. 
Enter Fletcher, who brought to the job 42 years of 
experience and an array of specialized equipment. 



Fletcher chose a winter dive because he wanted a thick layer of ice on the lake to allow for tents, vehicles and 
equipment, and as a buffer against turbulent weather.  

An underwater vacuum helped the team collect bones and personal effects such as wallets, car keys, a watch, a 
pilot’s licence and a jackknife. 

Local Dene people took an interest and provided logistical support, as did residents of Michel Village nearby. 
Ceremonies on shore included the burning of tobacco and sweetgrass. 

“This was part of their history, and it was important to them to help these souls find peace,” Fletcher said. 

This past March, in 60 feet of water, Fletcher and the recovery team separated the wings from the fuselage and 
harnessed the pieces so they could be extricated one at a time. At the end of a multi-day operation, and to the 
amazement of all, Gran’s wedding ring — distinctly made of gold, emeralds and diamonds — came to the surface 
in a crease on a wing. 

“There was this sense of fulfilment and success, and this feeling of gratitude to the residents of Michel Village and 
the Dene people,” Fletcher said. 

The human remains were entrusted to a coroner. The ring and other personal effects went to the Kapusta family. 

Ray Gran is scheduled to be laid to rest on July 20 in Saskatoon, beside Marcella. 

— With files from Saskatoon StarPhoenix and Canadian Press 

Divers from both the Saskatchewan and Manitoba RCMP take part in a recovery mission at a historic plane crash 
in Peter Pond Lake in the province’s north. (Photo courtesy RCMP) (Supplied/RCMP) / Saskatoon  

Man left with brain injury and unable to walk after getting 'the bends' from diving 

Melanie Earley09:59, Feb 20 2019 STUFF 
A father of two has been left unable to walk after a day of diving in P� uanui on the Coromandel Peninsula. 

A father-of-two has a brain injury and is unable to walk due to suffering from decompression sickness following a 
dive. 

Jesse Hartnett, 25, was spending a day out diving with mates in P� uanui, on the Coromandel Peninsula, when he 
"came up too fast". 

The Te Aroha man heard his ears go "bang" when he reached the surface, but didn't take much notice of it. 

 
JESSE HARTNETT/SUPPLIED 
Jesse Hartnett feels lucky he isn't dead after suffering 
from decompression sickness. 

About 6pm, he started to feel "hot and cold". 

By the next day, Hartnett began feeling so sick he took 
himself to the doctors, who called a rescue helicopter.  

"I came to in a recompression chamber on [Auckland's] 
North Shore," Hartnett said. 

Coming up too fast from the dive had left Hartnett with decompression sickness, also known as "the bends".  



According to Waitemat�  District Health Board, the illness is most often seen in divers and occurs when nitrogen 
absorbed from breathing compressed air remains in the body. 

The decompression chamber at the Slark Hyperbaric 
Unit in Devonport on Auckland's North Shore. 

Usually as a diver ascends, the nitrogen starts coming 
out of the tissues back into the blood stream. 

In rare cases, it forms bubbles which can block 
arteries causing paralysis, strokes and heart attacks. 

Designated diving doctor Stephen Adams said 
decompression sickness in New Zealand was 
becoming less common. 

More from Melanie Earley • Auckland breaking news reporter. melanie.earley@stuff.co.nz  

Twenty years ago about 100 people a year came through the recompression unit. Now, fewer than 10 patients per 
year were treated, he said. 

Hartnett spent two weeks at North Shore Hospital and had daily sessions at the Slark Hyperbaric Unit in 
Devonport. 

He would lie in a pressurised chamber and breathe pure oxygen to help restore normal blood flow and oxygen to 
his affected tissues. 

 
JUSTINE TYERMAN 
Hartnett had been diving at Pauanui Beach. 

During those two weeks Hartnett's bowels and bladder 
shut down and he lost 80 per cent of the feeling in the left 
side of his body. 

He was later discharged, but readmitted to Waikato 
Hospital due to intense chest pain. 

He has now been in the � tara Spinal Unit for a week, suffering from a brain injury and a spinal injury caused by 
air pockets. 

Hartnett spent a few hours a day inside a decompression 
unit during treatment. 

The concrete layer now uses a wheelchair, which he said 
had put him into a "form of depression". 

"It's made me realise how many places aren't wheelchair 
accessible." 

He also missed being able to play with his children, an 8-
year-old son and 1-and-a-half-year-old daughter.  

"Not being able to play with them makes me feel like my heart has been ripped out," he said. 

"One morning I'm fit and healthy and 12 hours later I can't keep my eyes open for more than four hours." 



Those who were going diving needed to be more aware of the risks and realise they weren't invincible, he said. 

"Just be careful out there. Life can change in an instant and what happened to me could happen to you." 

Scuba divers want to move rock-dwelling sea creatures before new marina gets underway 
ALICE ANGELONI11:57, Apr 12 2019 

 
"Novel request" to find new homes for starfish and sea cucumbers as plans for 252-berth upgrade rubber-stamped.  

Marlborough scuba divers on the doorstep of a marina development want to move some of the often overlooked 
rock dwellers before construction starts. 

Local divers who regularly run dive lessons at the north western point of Waikawa Marina have come 
across seahorses, stingrays, starfish, sea cucumbers and fanworms, where the $20 million development will be 
built.  

Waikawa Dive Centre owner Stuart Scaife says they are 
"all for progress" and the extra 252 berths will be good 
for Picton, but it needs to be good for the environment as 
well.  

 
SCOTT HAMMOND/STUFF 
Divers around Waikawa Bay often come across a lot of 
starfish.  

An impact assessment of the marine area was conducted 
in order to gain resource consent. The report said the planned extension to Waikawa Marina would not have 
"significant adverse impacts" on marine ecology of Waikawa Bay or the wider Queen Charlotte Sound.  

But Scaife was worried the "life that exists beneath" could be lost. 

 
SCOTT HAMMOND/STUFF 
Kate Trayling and Stuart Scaife are worried starfish will 
be impacted by the marina development. 

"As a non-diver, most people just see the sea out there, 
and what's above it.  

"Obviously the fish life you can't move, but it's the 
animals, the marine life that is attached to the rocks. A 
starfish isn't going to outrun a bulldozer." 

Scaife conceded moving the 
marine life would not change the 
ecology of Waikawa Bay.   

The extension will add 252 
berths to Waikawa marina, 
further along the Snout. 

"But we'd like to take it out of 
one area and improve another. 

"Until we actually get down 
there and start moving stuff, I 



have know idea what the volumes will be, how much we can move. 

"I imagine it won't just be one dive, I imagine it will be spread over several weekends." 

 

SCOTT HAMMOND/STUFF 
Waikawa Dive Shop manager Kate Trayling, left, 
and owner Stuart Scaife want to move sea 
creatures before construction starts.  

Port Marlborough chief executive Rhys Welbourn 
said he liked the idea of moving marine life from 
the construction zone, but couldn't say if it would 
go ahead.  

"It's quite early, so I can't say 'yes' or 'no' to what 
we're going to do." 

Dives to assess marine life and seabeds for the resource consent showed "very little life in terms of specific 
species" in that area, Welbourn said.   

An artist's impression of the Waikawa Marina extension viewed from the properties on the Snout. 

"That's not to say that doing something like [the dive] wouldn't be a bad idea." 

They had put together a "comprehensive suite of plans" to protect the environment, he said.  

"Ultimately this is an opportunity for us to show during a major development, that we're going to do it the right 
way." 

Marlborough District Council coastal scientist Oliver Wade said he thought the divers would be able to relocate 
the marine life without a resource consent.  

"It's quite a novel request," he said.  

"The only concern from me would be biosecurity matters, depending on where they're proposing to move 
things to."   The Marlborough Express  
 

Turkish divers rescue common dolphin in Black Sea 
 
DAILY SABAH WITH AA   ISTANBUL  Published 19.05.2019 18:38  
 

AA Photo  

A common dolphin trapped in shallow waters 
of a yacht marina in the Black Sea province 
of Samsun was rescued by a team of rescue 
divers on Sunday. 

The dolphin was battling for its life in the 
Kurupelit Yacht Marina when people saw it 
and informed the Samsun Metropolitan 
Municipality. Sand build-up in the area had 
caused the marina area to become unusually 
shallow, according to Anadolu Agency. 



The city firefighters' rescue diving team was performing training dives to mark Youth and Sports Day on Sunday, 
and they went to the dolphin's location after being notified by the municipality. 

After a lengthy effort to direct the dolphin over the sand piles, the divers managed to get the mammal into a boat. 
They drove the dolphin 3 kilometers (1.9 miles) out from the marina and released it into the deep sea once again. 

Marine biologists working to protect the dolphins in the Black Sea believe noise pollution from ships is one of the 
factors that drive dolphins to the shores and cause them to be stranded. 

The short-beaked common dolphin (Delphinus delphis) is a mammal species with a worldwide range that includes 
in the Black Sea. Despite threats posed by human activity, the species is considered least concern on the 
International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) Red List.  

The most common species of dolphin in the Black Sea is the Black Sea bottlenose dolphin (Tursiops truncatus 
ponticus), a subspecies of the common bottlenose dolphin. 

Diver finds treasure trove of trashed electronics on the seafloor 

May 30th, 2019, 04:39PMWritten by Rachel Fenner Cockburn Gazette News Australia 
 
A diver cleans up under the Ammo Jetty in February.  

BELOW Ammo Jetty, about 6m down in the depths, divers have found a treasure trove of dumped electronics. 

Anthony Kouzinas found the haul, that would put any electronics store to shame, while he was scuba diving below 
the jetty at Woodman Point yesterday. 

Mr Kouzinas collected a camcorder, a hard drive, old 
phones, battery banks, a computer monitor and cables 
from the sea floor. 

The entire haul could be 
worth thousands. 

Anthony Kouzinas was 
shocked by what he found on 
the seafloor while scuba 
diving. 

The diver has now deposited the collection, which he believes was 
probably stolen goods, in the bin where it belongs.                                         
“(There’s) loads of hazardous waste in electronics so it can’t be good 
for marine life,” he said. 

“I think a lot of people 
want cameras installed 
on the jetty as stuff 

like this happens all the time and people aren’t aware. “Usually, it’s 
from fishermen but this is an unusual case.” 

Mr Kouzinas said locals he’d spoken to had expressed a wish for 
cameras to be installed on the jetty. 

Hmm! Just like in our Quarry & Lake Pupuke. Ed. 

 



NZUA AGM brief.   Trish & I attended the NZUA’s AGM and the numbers attending are diminishing. The office 
is going to look into a new format to try and increase the participants for next year’s AGM which will come light 
once they have checked out the feasibilities of holding the event in the locations that were voiced at the AGM.  We 
will watch with interest. Denis 

 

Safe Diving All & remember the rules. 


